WELCOME TO STAHL MENNONITE CHURCH

1201 Soap Hollow Rd, Johnstown, PA 15905

Pastor: Jayne Byler

Lay Leaders: Bill Hunsberger, Sonya Horsley, Joy Cotchen

Pastor Cell Phone: (330) 224-3944 Church Phone: (814) 288-5523 E-Mail: stahlmennonite@gmail.com

July 17, 2022

MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE – 10:30 A.M.

Theme: "Come to the Water: Danger"

Worship Leader: Sonya Horsley

Music: Elizabeth Dunmore & Rachel Allen

Thirsting

Prelude: Einaudi: Le Onde (The Waves)

Welcome/Announcements

Call to worship

Opening Prayer

Opening Song

Sharing Joys and Concerns/Prayer

Sharing Music (you are invited to lead a song or share a

special music selection)

Drinking Deeply

Scripture: Isaiah 43:1-5a

Message: "Just Passing Through" – Jayne

Discussion/Personal Reflection

Satisfied

Sending Music Sending Words

Bulletin Editor for July: Shana Lichtenfels – 814-288-0171

Church Sign for July: Rod & Cindy Lehman

Front Table for July:

St. Francis Sharing & Caring Item for July: Toilet Paper

Offering: 07/10/2022 –\$823.70 - General

July Mission Offering: New Day Summer CampMon. July 25: Provide lunches for New Day CampFri., Aug. 5-7: Allegheny Mennonite ConferenceCelebration Congregations at Laurelville

Wed., Aug. 10, 8:00 pm: Church Council

Sun., Aug 28: Church Picnic and Worship at Greenhouse Park

Happy Birthday: Wish the following a Happy Birthday today or by sending them a card this week: Wed., July 20 – Curt Lichtenfels; Fri. July 22 – Chris Lehman and Leah Rittenhouse

Happy Anniversary: Wish the following a Happy Anniversary today or by sending them a card this week: Thurs., July 21 – Josh & Sherri Telenko

Jayne will be in the office this week on Wednesday and Friday. She is available other times by texting or calling 330-224-3944 or emailing stahlmennonite@gmail.com.

During the summer you might have **flowers from your garden you** would like to share on the front table. Just bring them along and they can be added!

During the summer we are in need of song leaders because Leah and Rachel will be unavailable many Sundays. If you would like to lead any Sunday, please let Jayne know. We will also have an opportunity each week during worship for a "song offering". Anyone can lead one song of their choosing or offer an instrumental musical piece. No need to notify ahead for this ... just come ready to raise your hand and offer some music! A sign-up sheet for Song Leaders is on the table in the foyer.

The first of two **TriState Sales to benefit Mennonite Central Committee**, will be held **Saturday**, **July 16** at Springs Mennonite Church, beginning at 10am. The sale will feature antiques, quilts, collectibles, and handcrafted items. BBQ Chicken will be available for takeout. Preview auction items at TriState Relief Sale Facebook page. The Davidsville area sale will be **August 12-13** at Kaufman Church.

Mission Offering for July is New Day Summer Camp. This program offers summer camp and activities for Johnstown youth who might not otherwise get these experiences. We will be providing lunches for New Day Summer Camp on July 25. See the sign-up sheet for items you can bring. Have items at the church by Sun, July 24. We will also need packers for the lunches. Be watching for details.

Now that the Special Session of the Delegate Assembly is over, and the resolutions have passed, you may have questions about what it all means. Join Mennonite Church USA Executive Board and staff members for the "Special Session of the Delegate Assembly: What now?" webinar, July 18 at 7 p.m. ET/4 p.m. PT, to explore these questions. Register here: mennoniteusa.org/webinar-what's-next



STAHL MENNONITE CHURCH

Johnstown, Pennsylvania July 17, 2022

We commit to love and obey God, and through the power of the Holy Spirit follow Jesus, sharing the story of God's love, forgiveness, and grace, making God's kingdom of peace and justice more present on Earth.

******* NOTES & ANNOUNCEMENTS ********

Covid numbers are ever unpredictable. If you feel the need to mask for your own health or to protect the health of others, you are encouraged to do so. Lay Leaders will continue to monitor this rise. You are also strongly encouraged to congregate for visiting outside (weather permitting). Thanks, again, for your patience and care for one another's health.

Thank you for your continued generous giving of your finances.

As summer travels begin and you are not here for Sunday Mornings, please remember the work of the church continues. An easy way to make sure your offering is not missed when you are away is through the electronic giving option on our webpage. (Remember that you have the option to cover the cost of processing the donation as well.) Without each of you we would not be able to do the work of the church. Your commitment to the church through your financial offerings is one way to keep our work as a congregation going here in our community and beyond our local area. How ever you give, know that the work of Stahl Mennonite Church cannot happen without you!

Relationships Beth Hillegass Jean Cable Margaret Hillegass Debbie Gates Shereen Davis

Ron Telenko, Sr. Loveda Leichty

Safe Summer Travels Carolyn Sprunger (Cable)

Laurelville Summer Camps: Joy, Leah, Ryan & Darden!

Covid numbers are ever unpredictable. If you feel the need to mask for your own health or to protect the health of others, you are encouraged to do so. Lay Leaders will continue to monitor this rise. You are also strongly encouraged to congregate for visiting outside (weather permitting). Thanks, again, for your patience and care for one another's health.

Thank you for your continued generous giving of your finances.

As summer travels begin and you are not here for Sunday Mornings, please remember the work of the church continues. An easy way to make sure your offering is not missed when you are away is through the electronic giving option on our webpage. (Remember that you have the option to cover the cost of processing the donation as well.) Without each of you we would not be able to do the work of the church. Your commitment to the church through your financial offerings is one way to keep our work as a congregation going here in our community and beyond our local area. How ever you give, know that the work of Stahl Mennonite Church cannot happen without you!

Relationships Beth Hillegass Jean Cable Margaret Hillegass Debbie Gates Shereen Davis

Ron Telenko, Sr. Loveda Leichty

Safe Summer Travels Carolyn Sprunger (Cable)

Laurelville Summer Camps: Joy, Leah, Ryan & Darden!

A Message from the Service Adventure Unit Leader Stefanie Musser: Greetings brothers and sisters. Some of you know by now that we have made it to the house and are continuing to settle in. Josh has started his job at Everything Ice and our toddler Jacob is learning to love the new house or "Blue Home" as he calls it. I am of course, busy growing a baby and have just now entered my 33rd week of pregnancy. Mostly I've just been feeling hot. We have visited three of the supporting churches so far: Crossroads, Thomas and Kauffman. We are excited to meet with the other churches in these coming weeks. There are a few dates upcoming that we wanted to let everyone know about.

- The Unit House is in some need of preparation for the arrival of the participants (and the other Unit leaders who will join us here for orientation). We are asking for volunteers from each congregation to help set up for the arrival. The rooms need to be cleaned and beds need to be set up. One room needs a double bed removed and one room has no beds set up at all. We will also need to evaluate some of the furniture available for their usability. Starting time will be 10 am on July 16. A second date, July 30, could potentially be used for things that have not been accomplished on 7/16/22. For a little extra motivation we will provide Pizza for lunch. We would love to see familiar and new faces.
- Come and join us for an **afternoon of prayer at the Unit House August 7**. We will ask God's blessing on the new year. We will pray for the participants and the people they serve, as well as our community partners. We will also lift up the neighborhood of Kernville. We will start praying at 3pm. Please come and join us as we prepare ourselves for this upcoming year.

A Message from the Service Adventure Unit Leader Stefanie Musser: Greetings brothers and sisters. Some of you know by now that we have made it to the house and are continuing to settle in. Josh has started his job at Everything Ice and our toddler Jacob is learning to love the new house or "Blue Home" as he calls it. I am of course, busy growing a baby and have just now entered my 33rd week of pregnancy. Mostly I've just been feeling hot. We have visited three of the supporting churches so far: Crossroads, Thomas and Kauffman. We are excited to meet with the other churches in these coming weeks. There are a few dates upcoming that we wanted to let everyone know about.

- The Unit House is in some need of preparation for the arrival of the participants (and the other Unit leaders who will join us here for orientation). We are asking for volunteers from each congregation to help set up for the arrival. The rooms need to be cleaned and beds need to be set up. One room needs a double bed removed and one room has no beds set up at all. We will also need to evaluate some of the furniture available for their usability. Starting time will be 10 am on **July 16.** A second date, **July 30,** could potentially be used for things that have not been accomplished on 7/16/22. For a little extra motivation we will provide Pizza for lunch. We would love to see familiar and new faces.
- Come and join us for an **afternoon of prayer at the Unit House August 7**. We will ask God's blessing on the new year. We will pray for the participants and the people they serve, as well as our community partners. We will also lift up the neighborhood of Kernville. We will start praying at 3pm. Please come and join us as we prepare ourselves for this upcoming year.